
All Saints Catholic School News 
 

1335 S 10th Street Phone: 402.346.5757 Fax: 402.346.8794 www.allsaintscs.org 

School News 
No school November 2nd and 3rd. 
 

All Saints Catholic School Collections  
All Saints Catholic School is collecting HyVee, Supermercado/Family Fare Receipts, 
Box Tops, Our Family UPCs, and Coke lids from bottles and pop tabs.  Please drop these off at the School or the 
Cabrini Parish Center reception desk 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

     
 

All Saints Day 
         November 1, 2020 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

November 2 
 

Alpha Connect 
6:30 pm 
(Zoom) 

 
 

November 3 
 

Alpha (Zoom) 
6 pm 

November 4 
 

GENESIS Bible 
Study with  

Fr. Damian 7 pm 
(Live/Zoom) 

November 5 
 

Spaghetti Dinner 
Wrap-Up 7 pm 

 
Taize Prayer  

(Live of Zoom) 
8 pm 

November 6 
 
 
 

November 7 
 
 

November 8 
 

The Wild 
Goose 7 pm 

(Zoom) 

Upcoming Schedule 

 

Last Week for St. Vincent de Paul Coat Drive 
As winter approaches, there’s higher demand for warm clothing.  Please bring any gently 
used kids and adult sized coats to the blue barrel located between the church and the 
school by November 6th.  This really is an opportunity to extend the love of Christ 
directly to people in need.  Thank you from the St. Vincent de Paul team at St. Frances 
Cabrini.      

 

 

Congratulations!  
Our Congratulations go to Nyok Majok and Sophia 
Turner for Highest Honors at Duchese Academy! 
 

Spaghetti Dinner Wrap-Up 
There is a wrap-up meeting for our Meatball-Sauce Drive
-thru this Thursday, November 5th at 7 pm in the Parish 
Center.  Please bring your comments and suggestions to 
the meeting.  Anyone interested is welcome to attend.   
 

Taize Prayer 
Please join us this Thursday for this simple, meditative 
form of worship, calling us to dwell deeply on Christ’s 
presence around and within us.  Mantra songs, prayerful 
silence, and short Scripture readings guide the focus of 
the prayer in a candle-lit environment.  The service will 
last about an hour.  All are welcome!   

 

 



Sick and Recovering 

 

Please pray for the sick and those recovering including:    
Barbara Burton, Larry & Glenda Davis, Maddy Miller, and 
all those in our nursing homes. 
 
(To add or remove a name on our list, please email 
bulletineditorcabrini@gmail.com or call (402) 934-7706.  
Please have the person’s permission to print their name publicly. 
before submitting their name.) 

Rev. Damian Zuerlein, Pastor 
E-mail: djzuerlein@archomaha.org 

 
Deacon Doug Lenz, Pastoral Associate 

E-mail:  dalenz@archomaha.org 

Deacon Larry Mruz     
Ann Lenz, Facilitator of Faith Formation 
(402) 990-3296 or amlenz@archomaha.org 

 

Saint Frances 
Cabrini Church 

Liturgy and Mass Schedule 

      

 

   

  Daily Mass Schedule      

Tuesday, Nov. 3 11:30 AM       +Hazel Talmage 
 
Wednesday, Nov. 4 11:30 AM +Parishioners  
        Recently      
        Deceased  
        Loved Ones  
 
Thursday, Nov. 5        11:30 AM +Virginia Tranisi 
 
Friday, Nov. 6    11:30 AM +Mary Ann  
        Kramolisch 
 
Saturday, Nov. 7   5:00 PM   +Bill Peters 
 
Sunday, Nov. 8    9:00 AM          Pro Populo 
 
Sunday, Nov. 8  11:00 AM +Deceased  
        Members of  
        Sons of Italy 
 
Sunday, Nov. 8    5:30 PM +Orfelina  
        Labasan 

Reconciliation Schedule 
 

Saturdays:           3:30 PM - 4:30 PM  
           (northwest room of the Church) 

Other Masses Schedule 
 

There are no Masses at St. Joseph’s Villa or Tower at 
this time.   

 
November 1, 2020 
”Blessed are you when they insult you and persecute you 
and utter every kind of evil against you (falsely) because of 
me.”  - Matthew 5:11 
We are all at different points on the path to holiness, on 
getting to Heaven and becoming a saint.  Part of the 
journey is being mocked and ridiculed by others.  When 
this happens, how do you respond?  Do you become 
silent?  Do you react in anger or do you react with love?  

Bulletin Additions 
To have information published in the upcoming bulletin, please 
email bulletineditorcabrini@gmail.com by Wednesday evening. 

Stewardship 

Weekly Collections will be published next week 

Feast Day of St. Frances Cabrini, November 13th  
 

Please join us as we celebrate the feast day of our Patron Saint 
on Friday, November 13th.  We want to extend her mission of 
sharing the love of Christ.  Here are some ideas: 
1) Care of the homeless. 
We spoke directly to Bruce Noble at the Holy Family  
Community Center and he said they are in desperate need of 
men's socks, underwear and pants/jeans (especially sizes 32 
and 34), hats, and gloves for the homeless.  If you are able and 
willing to help, you can either drop items off at St. Frances 
Cabrini Parish Center by November 13th (we will take things 
to Holy Family for you) or you can go to  
holyfamilyomaha.org, click on "ways to help" and under 
"donate" (towards the bottom of your screen), click on 
"amazon wish lists" and "the closet door" to order and have 
items shipped directly to them. 
 
Watch for more in next week’s bulletin! 
 

 

Parish Events 

Dear Friends, 
 
This Sunday, we celebrate the feast of All Saints and Monday, on the commemoration of All Souls, we pause to 
pray for our loved ones who have died.  There may be a bit of God’s grace working in the timing of these two 
feasts arriving a few days before the elections in the United States.  Both of them remind us to focus on the things 
that really matter.  For both of the feasts remind us to prepare for our own death and to deepen our belief in the 
resurrection of the dead.  
 
When we stop believing in eternal life we put too much pressure on this earthly life to give us everything we want 
and need.  When we stop seeing life as having a destiny in heaven, we naturally become frustrated with the limits 
of our lives here on earth.  We may even begin to expect our loved ones to give us something they can’t give.  We 
may look to them for fulfillment, a meaningful life, and joy without frustration.  When we stop believing in a life 
beyond this life, we too easily demand a taste of heaven right now.  Much of the political frustrations expressed 
during this present season are because people expect too much from our political and social systems.  They look to 
those systems to fix all their problems.   
 
As St. John Chrysostom reminds us, "If you are a Christian, no earthly city is yours.  Of our City ‘the Builder and 
Maker is God.’  Though we may gain possession of the whole world, we are withal but strangers and sojourners in 
it all.  We are enrolled in heaven:  our citizenship is there!  Let us not, after the manner of little children, despise 
things that are great, and admire those which are little!  Not our city’s greatness, but virtue of soul is our ornament 
and defense."  
 
The feasts this weekend remind us to regularly focus on our eternal destiny.  The Church, in her daily prayer at 
night, invites us to focus on our death every day.  For the Church sees the daily need for sleep as a little practice 
for dying.  Consider these prayers from night prayer: 
 
Into your hands, O Lord, I commend my spirit. This is a reference to Jesus’ dying words, Father, into your hands I 
commend my spirit. 
 
Lord, now you let your servant go in peace, your word has been fulfilled.  My own eyes have seen the salvation 
which you have prepared in the sight of every people:  a light to reveal you to the nations and the glory of your 
people Israel.  These are the words of Simeon, who had been promised he would not see death until he had beheld 
the Messiah.  Once he had held the infant Jesus in his arms, he could die peacefully. 
 
May the Lord grant us a restful night and a peaceful death.  This is the concluding line of night prayer. 
A prayer recommendation for All Souls Day is to pray about people who impacted your life.  Think of the men 
and women who made you the person you are.  Then let your heart give way to gratitude.  Here are some examples 
to get you started:  
 

• Your mom, teaching you to bake. 

• The coach, who taught you to love the sport and to excel at it. 

• The teacher, who introduced you to the love of reading. 

• The older neighbor, who modeled how to deal with challenges. 

• Your dad, who taught you to catch a ball. 

• The aunt, who listened to you and made you an empathetic person. 

• The kid, two years ahead of you in high school, who did not belittle you, who made you believe the coming 

adult world would not be so bad. 

Ponder these people (and others) and try to imagine how different your life would be if you had never encountered 
them.  How can you not be moved to gratitude for who they are and what they have brought into your life? 

Peace, 
 
Fr. Damian 

 Pastor’s Letter 

 

 

mailto:amlenz@archomaha.org

